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Chair Oshiro, Vice Chair Lee and Members of the Committee.

The Department of Business, Economic Development, and Tourism (DBEDT) supports

the intent ofHBl758, HD1 which amends Chapter 201, Hawaii Revised Statutes to establish a

qualified media infrastructure program within DBEDT through issuance of revenue bonds.

This measure provides a framework to support development, construction, renovation, or

operations of a film, video, television, or media production or post-production facility. While we

have concerns regarding the inclusion of the operations component, the department recognizes

that enhancements to the existing HRS 235-17 through extension of the sunset date to 2025, and

building capacity in our workforce, together with infrastructure development are three key

components to grow this clean, creative industry sector for our state.

Should the measure pass, DBEDT would require additional staffing to support the

program. We look forward to further discussions with lawmakers and industry on this measure.

Thanic you for the opportunity to testify on this measure.


